
IDA TOWNSHIP BOARD SPECIAL MEETING  
Thursday, May 19, 2022 

  
The Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Supervisor Paul Metz with the pledge of allegiance to the flag.  Members 
present were Supervisor Paul Metz, Clerk Tera Shaffer, Treasurer Kelly Elmer, Trustees Chris Curry and Tim Mata. 
 
Public Comment: Ida Public Schools Superintendent, Sandy Kreps addressed the board in concerns of Ida Public School 
bond. 
 
New Business: 
The board discussed finding a new zoning administrator. 
 
The board discussed the assessing department and the process in which P. Metz will find a new assessor. 
 
The board approved the request for the Michigan Teal Project to put up teal ribbons in the downtown area in September. 
 
T. Shaffer offered the resolution to increase the salary of the Treasurer to $28,595 with support from C. Curry. The 
resolution was adopted on a roll call vote:  P. Metz – yes, T. Shaffer – yes, K. Elmer – yes, C. Curry – yes and T. Mata- 
yes. 
 
C. Curry offered the resolution to increase the salary of the Supervisor to $28,595 with support from K. Elmer. The 
resolution was adopted on a roll call vote:  P. Metz – yes, T. Shaffer – yes, K. Elmer – yes, C. Curry – yes and T. Mata- 
yes. 
 
C. Curry offered the resolution to increase the salary of the Clerk to $28,595 with support from T. Mata. The resolution 
was adopted on a roll call vote:  P. Metz – yes, T. Shaffer – yes, K. Elmer – yes, C. Curry – yes and T. Mata- yes. 
 
T. Shaffer offered the resolution to increase the salary of the Trustees to $6,888 with support from P. Metz. The resolution 
was adopted on a roll call vote:  P. Metz – yes, T. Shaffer – yes, K. Elmer – yes, C. Curry – yes and T. Mata- yes. 
 
P. Metz offered the resolution to adopt the salary of the Constable at $1,791 with support from T. Mata. The resolution 
was adopted on a roll call vote:  P. Metz – yes, T. Shaffer – yes, K. Elmer – yes, C. Curry – yes and T. Mata- yes. 
 
The board approved the appointed and hired staff salaries and wages for the 2022-2023 fiscal year. 
 
The board went through each line item and created a budget amount for the 2022-2023 fiscal year. The Clerk will present 
this at the June 7, 2022 budget hearing. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by C.Curry and supported by P.Metz.  All in favor. Motion carried.  The meeting was duly 
adjourned at 10:05 p.m.                . 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
 
 
Tera Shaffer, Ida Township Clerk 

 

 

 

 


